



Seaford Town Meeting
Minutes of the Town Meeting held at The View at Seaford Head, Southdown Road, Seaford on Tuesday 22nd May 2018 at 7.00pm.
Present from Seaford Town Council: 

Councillors L Wallraven (Mayor), S. Adeniji, D. Argent, P. Boorman, L. Freeman, N. Freeman, 

M. Brown, T. Goodman, O. Honeyman, P. Lower & C. White.  
Young Mayor 2017-18, Thomas Exley  
Young Mayor 2018-19, Dominic Avey

Mr J Corrigan (Town Clerk), Miss G Raeburn (Executive Support Officer) & Mrs G Saunderson-Barker (Mayor’s Secretary).
Peter White, Seaford’s Town Crier

Approximately 60 members of the public were also in attendance.

1.
Welcome and Introductions by the Mayor

The Mayor welcomed the attendees and outlined the format of the evening. 
2. 
Minutes 

The minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held 23rd May 2017 were agreed by the meeting.
3.
Seaford Musical Theatre Juniors


Evie Heal & Holly Adams of Seaford Musical Theatre Juniors performed Dorothy’s ‘Somewhere Over The Rainbow’ from the theatre’s upcoming production of The Wizard of Oz in June.
4.
Young Mayor Update
Thomas Exley, Young Mayor 2017-18, gave an update on his year in office as Young Mayor and the progress of his Wheelchair Swing campaign, which reached its fundraising target of £10k. Thomas thanked all those that had supported and donated to his cause.
Dominic Avey, Young Mayor 2018-19, informed the meeting that is his year of office he would be aiming to raise funds for the art, drama and music department of Seaford Head School. Dominic also introduced the new Deputy Young Mayor, James Jenkins, who unfortunately was not able to attend.

5.
Young Mayor Awards


Thomas Exley presented his Young Mayor’s Awards, which were sponsored by Seaford Rotary Club. These were presented to Martin Murdoch and Janey Daynes of the Blatchington Miniature Railway and an Award of Courage to Brandon Whitham, a student at school with Thomas. 

6.
Seaford Town Council 2017-2018 Update Presentation


James Corrigan, Town Clerk, gave an update on the Council’s activities during the 2017-18 Municipal Year, its performance against its Strategic Objectives and the plans for the coming year.

Questions were asked on the planning applications submitted nearby to Tide Mills (which are being handled by East Sussex County Council), the S106 monies due to the Council, the scaffolding works at Talland Parade and the dog ban on the seafront.
6.
Reports from Recipients of Large Grants
Verbal and visual reports were given by representatives of recipients of large grants awarded by Seaford Town Council in 2017-18 from the Citizen’s Advice Bureau, Community Transport for the Lewes Area (CTLA), Waves Seaford Ltd, Seaford Lifeguards, Seaford Community Events Committee and Seaford Musical Theatre.
5.
Mayor’s Community Awards 

Mayor, Councillor Linda Wallraven, presented the annual Mayor’s Awards, for individuals and organisations that have helped support and enrich the town and its residents or have inspired others with their personal stories and accomplishments. 
The awardees were Ken & Julie Jupp (from the Royal British Legion), Maeve Mabey, Hilary Norsworthy, Brenda Edwards (of Teddy Treats), Mike Roper (of Seaford Rotary Club) and Thomas Exley, 2017-18 Young Mayor.
The Annual Don Mabey award was presented to Geoff Stonebanks. Councillor Wallraven gave a short speech on the fundraising activities that Geoff has undertaken for 10 years now through organising Open Gardens in Seaford and along the coast, raising vital funds for Macmillan Cancer Support and the chosen Mayor’s charities for that year. Geoff has raised in excess of £100k so far; a truly remarkable achievement. 
Councillor Wallraven presented a cheque for £4,011.72 to her chosen charity for the 2017-18 Municipal Year, Seaford Lifeguards, which had been raised during her previous year as Mayor.
Councillor Wallraven presented a bouquet of flowers to her consort, Liz Holland, and Sue Treadwell, Mayor’s Secretary for 2017-18, to thank them for all their support during the previous year.

7. 
Question & Answer Time

No questions were asked during this time.


Councillor Wallraven thanked Gemma Saunderson-Barker and all Seaford Town Council officers for facilitating and arranging the 2018 Town Forum and everyone for attending.

The meeting ended at 8.40pm.
Councillor Linda Wallraven 
Mayor of Seaford
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